September 6, 2024

The Town Council of the Town of Oxford met in special session on September 6, 2024. Rusty Hoaks,
Tina Coffman, Terry Zink and Larry Barnard were present. Jim Deckard joined via phone. Town
employee present was Clerk-Treasurer Deanna Sutherlin, Deputy-Clerk Tina Porter, Utility Clerk Hope
Dunning, Assistant Superintendent Kurt Lord.

Special guests Maureen Hayden- Common Wealth, Rob Belluci -Project Engineer Common Wealth,
Edwin Buswell - KIRPC, Emily Gross- KIRPC.

Hoaks opened the meeting at 4:59 pm.

Discussion took place regarding the water project. Rob addressed concerns and passed out maps and
planning, preliminary engineering report, and proposed breaking the project down into two phases. Needs
were discussed and the cost of each need such as the water plant upgrades, hydrants, new meters,
replacing water lines, etc. Estimated cost of the completed project is roughly 11 million dollars. Some
grants are available.

Grant discussion ensued.

No decisions were made during this meeting. The board stated they want to prioritize what needs to be
done first in the water project before proceeding.

Meeting adjourned at 6:17 pm

The next regular Town Council meeting is Tuesday, September 16, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the Oxford
Town Hall. ThQ%bliC is welcome and invited to attend.
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